[image: image1.png]


Securities Market Practice Group

Corporate Actions working group 
Mr. Mario Nava

Head of the Financial Market Infrastructure Unit

Directorate General Internal Market and Services

European Commission

B - 1049 Brussels
Belgium 

5 February 2009
Dear Mr. Nava,

In the context of the standardisation of the corporate actions flows in the banking environment, we are writing you to request your assistance. Before explaining you in details our request let us mention in a few words what our group represents.

The Securities Market Practice Group (SMPG) is a not-for profit global securities industry group, created 10 years ago, representing about 40 country national market practice groups (NMPGs). The membership of the national groups consists of securities players in the local markets. The mission of the SMPG is to create globally harmonised market practices with the objective of enhancing STP at an industry level. This objective includes the harmonisation of non-regulated geographic differences as well as consistent implementation of ISO messaging standards by securities industry participants for processing within and across all markets. The membership of the SMPG and the NMPGs are committed to the vision that standards in conjunction with defined market practices will bring the industry closer to its goal of achieving STP.

In terms of corporate actions processing itself, the Corporate Actions working group has been producing recommendations on many aspects of standardization of corporate actions market practice very successfully. However, one aspect is causing us an issue that we have tried to solve so far without success.  The issue relates to the identification of corporate actions events.  As you might know each corporate action event is announced in its market and then dispatched across the world. However, at this moment, each player on the market assigns its own identifier to the event resulting in having several ids for the same event.  Players having split positions across custodian banks or depositories have therefore difficulties having to reconcile those different identifiers, making the flow more complex (especially when they have to send instructions back on those events) and increasing the systemic risks.

We are seeking help from your side to help us implement this new standard.  The only way of succeeding in this matter would be to encourage every country to find a centralised body or bodies that would create this reference and provide the identifier to be used for corporate actions events in the markets.  Implementation of this official reference will contribute to the broader effort of closing Giovannini Barrier 3.  Also, this is consistent with the requirement contained in the Consultation Document on Market Standards for Corporate Actions Processing prepared by the corporate actions joint working group in Europe.
Can we have your support on this important matter?  We would be more than happy to have a meeting with you to discuss details on this issue with the aim to promoting a solution at the EU level.

Yours Sincerely

The Securities Market Practice Group

Corporate Actions working group
